
Kids’ Weekend Backpack Program 
Summit Township municipal building is a drop-off location for the Summit Elementary School  
weekend backpack program.  The program sends home each weekend during the school year 
food for eligible students.    
 

 A group of dedicated volunteers come to the Township’s municipal building once a week to fill 
bags with food to be put into the student’s backpack. 
 

Donations for the 2023—2024 school year will begin in October. 
 

All donated food items must be pre-packaged and a single serving size. Here are a few examples: 
   

Easy Mac or Velveeta Single Serving  Single Serve Applesauce Handi-Snacks 
Can or Pouches of Chicken Single Serving Chef Boyardee Items  Sandwich Crackers 
Microwavable pasta, rice or other meals Ramen/Oodles of Noodles Single  Serve Fruit Cup 
Soups canned or microwavable  Hormel Completes Meals Microwavable Popcorn 
Instant Oatmeal    Cereal Bars   Granola Bars 
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Permits Application Procedure 
 

Please call 724-285-1168 to schedule an appoint-
ment to obtain a zoning permit at the municipal 
building at  
 

502 Bonniebrook Road, Butler, PA 
 

For planning purposes, keep in mind that it will 
take approximately two weeks for a building per-
mit to be issued.   
 

To determine whether a zoning/building permit is 
required please call the above referenced number. 

BASA SALE  
OPPOSITION 

 

Summit Township and Center Township 
are opposing the sale of Butler Area 
Sewage Authority (BASA) to  PA American  
Water because the quarterly bill has the 
potential to  double in price. 
 

For additional information and to submit 
the opposition form, please visit the Town-
ship’s website at: 
 

www.summittwp.org  



Road Projects 

The following road projects are scheduled. 
1. Stutz Road to be paved. 
2. Headland Road base repair. 
3. Seal Coating of the following roads: 
 Binsey Road  Grohman Road 
 Headland Road  McGrady Hollow Road 
4. Schnur Road drainage project on the end towards Herman Road. 
 

Please expect delays and closures.  Thank you in advance for your 
patience and understanding. 

Sewage Mandatory Tap-In Fee  Grant Application Open 

The Township has designated Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
Funding for the public sewage mandatory tap-in fee for low-moderate in-
come residents.   
 

The grant application period is now open.  You can either stop by the munici-
pal building to pick-up a copy or go onto the Township’s website at 
www.summittwp.org to download a copy. 
 

The application can be dropped off  at the Butler County Planning Commis-
sion office or Township building.  The deadline is July 31, 2023. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Newton at 724-431-1414. 
 

Meeting Dates & Times 

• Public  Meetings 

 1st & 3rd Wednesday 

 6:45 p.m. 

• Planning Commission 

2nd Tuesday 

7:00 p.m. 

• Sewage Authority 

 3rd Tuesday 

 9:00 a.m. 

• Zoning Hearing Board 

As needed basis. 

• All meetings held at 

502 Bonniebrook Road 

Butler, PA  16002 

Contact Information 

• Phone:  724-285-1168 

• Fax:  724-285-7677 

• Email: 

summittwp@zoominternet.net 

Flag Ceremony 
Woodmen Life will be having a flag retirement ceremony on   
June 16, 2023 at the Herman Firehall beginning at 6:00 p.m.   
Please bring any worn or tattered American flags you have.   
 

Refreshments will be served to those in attendance. 
 

For additional information contact Jennifer  Michel at 724-504-8762. 


